
AGM Durham City Hockey Club – 9june2018
Present: Miles Hudson, Andy McDaid, Tim Hargreaves, Steve Hargreaves, Jamsie Cowan, Mike Lacey, Ali Browbank, Ben Baker, Iain Mason, Katie Dillon, Reece Moore, Mark Scott, Danny Mitchell, Lori Hammond, Tam Hassell, Tom Bulmer, Eleanor Jones, Jordan Bell, Emma Ellis, Pete Sutton, Andrew Robertson, Matthew Venton, Raj Singh, Louis Gill, Daniel Lindley, Iain Grainger, Anthony Kavanagh, Angela Crane, Mark Huskinson, Chris Hepworth, 
Apologies: Patrick Steel, John Redman, Dave Jones, Debs Duffy, Bryony Blanchard, Hannah Jones, Steve Doran, Sean Chuhan, Rachael Skirrey.

	Topic
	Action

	Hello to all, & welcome to the AGM!


	

	Minutes from last year 

-the minutes from last year are on the website
	Proposal to accept- meeting voted to accept minutes from last year as a true record.
There were no matters arising.

	Chairman’s report - attached
	

	Captain’s reports – summary: All teams had had a pretty decent season. For the men, this included the 3s winning their division, and the 1st team came 3rd and had a playoff against Bradford and narrowly lost. 

The ladies had had less success in terms of results, but the team spirit was very strong in both teams. (As it was in the men’s teams too.)
 
	

	Mixed festival report - Mixed festival had seven teams and glorious sunshine. A good time was had by all. Small profit made (approx. £200).

	Miles asked everyone to go and plug next year’s festival to any hockey contacts they have at other clubs. Date for 2019 is 4th&5th May.

	Treasurers report - attached
	The meeting voted to approve a £10 across the board increase in annual subscriptions. This would mean the September Sign-On fee would now be £60 for adults, £30 for students, still zero for U18s.

	
	 

	AOB – There was some brief discussion about DBS checks and the safeguarding protocols. 
	Mike Lacey will approach those who need one about getting DBS checked.

	
	 

	Awards
	

	
	

	Men’s 1st team.  
	 Andrew Robertson

	Men’s 2s. 
	  Jamsie Cowan

	Men’s 3s.   
	 Paul Karamath

	Men’s 4s.   
	Steve Doran

	Junior development
	Scotty and Heather

	Ladies 1s.  
	  Vic Mulvaney

	Ladies 2s.   
	  Bryony Blanchard

	  John Dobison Umpires Award
	Natalie Glen

	U16 girl player of the year
	 Penny Oliver

	U16 boy player of the year
	 James Sherrington

	Top goal scorer women
	 Emma Kelly

	Top goal scorer men
	Jamsie Cowan

	Mr Cowan cup. 

Jamsie Cowan- tribute to his dad, give it someone who has helped the club, improved and made a little dent in the club. 
	 Nobby

	Most valuable person in the club. 
	Iain Mason and Katie Dillon 

	
	

	  
	

	   New committee
	  

	Men’s 1st team
	Iain Mason

	Men’s 2s
	 Mark Huskinson

	Men’s 3s
	 Reece Moore

	Men’s 4s 
	 Kevin Steel 

	 Mixed Captain 
	 Andrew Robertson

	Ladies 1s
	 Katie Dillon

	Ladies 2s
	 Bryony Blanchard

	Ladies 3s
	Emma Ellis

	President 
	John Redman

	Secretary
	 Sophie Watchman

	Chairman
	Miles Hudson 

	Fixture secretaries
	Andy Mac (men)
Ali Browbank (women)

	Treasurer
	 Steve Hargreaves

	Social secretary
	  Danny Mitchell & Hannah Phillips

	Coaching coordinator
	  Iain Mason

	Umpire coordinator
	 Reece Moore

	Festival coordinator 
	  Tom Bulmer

	Youth development officer
	 Iain Mason

	Child Welfare Officer
	Mike Lacey

	Digital Officer
	Taran Goodbrand

	Data protection
	Tim Hassell

	Kit Officer
	Duncan Roberston

	Ladies Disciplinary Officer
	Lori Hammond

	Men’s Disciplinary Officer
	Miles Hudson


Durham City Hockey Club 2017-18 AGM

9th June 2018

Chairman’s report
Good year for the club.

Strong committee - thanks so much to all of them, but especially to Iain and Katie, unbelievable work from them on so many different areas. Quite amazing, and break with tradition and agenda here: there is a club award called the Most Valuable Person award for people who’ve been simply amazing each year. Award jointly to Iain and Katie for everything they’ve done this year.

Good club spirit - sellout annual dinner, mixed festival, today, etc

Great new training regime, and good connection to One Sports

Good partnerships:

· Continued good work by Angela Crane, coaching our satellite club at the Hermitage Academy in Chester-le-Street on Thursday evenings. 

· Continued good use of Durham School for matches and socials. They’re working on their ideas for getting floodlighting and for the clubhouse. Still on a slow progress movement.

· Continued good relationship with Durham Sport incl funding

· MC are postponing by 12 months relaying of carpet on old pitch. All other stuff will be replaced over summer. New pitch is significantly improved but not enough for them to lay the other pitch with it yet! Pretty much expect next season to run like the second half of this season.

Abi Makin issue - she owes the club £1310 and we are about to enter into just less than legal proceedings to get her to repay this, which may then end up becoming legal proceedings if she doesn’t follow our plan.

Joining of Durham Dales as DC3 ladies. Miles explained about the new club in Wolsingham and how they are wanting to play with DCHC for at least next season, really in order to see how a club functions, and without losing any chances towards their pitch funding bids by being subsumed by us. 
Junior issue since September, not to diminish or forget their great work. In fact, in recognition of their decade of dedication to Durham City Juniors, they have been awarded the Junior section Award for Outstanding Achievement. Yay!

This year then the junior coaches continued Sunday sessions, but with little time for wider work, so not many matches, and they have stopped for the season now, DUHC partnership is coming instead and I want this meeting to raise any queries or issues with it, but juniors unsustainable in current structure.

Durham City Hockey Treasurers Report 2017/18 
Our account starting balance £13,822 Made up of Current Account £11,455 Money maker £237 savings account Juniors account £2,130 
Our income - 
Subs, Membership Fee, Grants, Social Events, Festivals. Giving total income £18,181 
Money in - Men’s and Ladies Subs/Membership and Match Fees. Up from last year especially ladies, down to more player this season. Special thanks to all Captains for collecting money and all players can we help out our Captains this season and pay the subs ASAP. 
Outgoings 
Men’s and Ladies Affiliation, Pitch Hire, Coaching Cost, Match Teas, Insurance, Fines and umpiring. Total coming out of the account £16,887 
Increases this year against previous year 
Affiliation gone up £600 Coaching extra £300 Pitch Hire £800 
Therefore incoming against outgoings means we made a profit of £1,294. Compared to £3,992 last year. 
Moving forward for this season 2018/19 
We will have additional charges 
£1000 Face Masks (25 @ £40) 
3% inflation gives us additional £500. (insurance, Teas, affiliations) 
More matches and increasing Pitch Hire at Maiden Castle V Hermitage / Durham School 
So for every £100 increase in spending we require £1 per member 
Therefore I would like to propose we increase Membership/Subs by £10 giving us an extra £1000 to pay for these additional costs. Please note no increase in match fees therefore remaining at £8 or £5 
I would also like to propose we increase the sign on fee to £60 . - this excludes juniors. 

Full accounts available on request.
Steve Hargreaves - Treasurer DCHC 9/6/18 
